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   A couple of days ago the sports segment of the ten oôclock news shared 
footage of a crew loading training equipment in the back of a bobtail truck.  The 
story was a teaser for the upcoming Texas Ranger season.  The destination of the 
truck and its contents is Surprise, Arizona where the Rangers will hold their spring 
training.  For those of you who donôt know, and I didnôt until the story, Surprise is a 
community of thirty thousand people in the Phoenix metropolitan area.   
 What got me started on this, besides seeing the story, is the awareness 
of how important it is that any team, and even any individual, should be encour-

aged to hone skills in order to be the best they can be.  This is true in baseball, and also in regard to 
ñteamsò such as a church family. 
 We wonôt be swinging any bats at our place but we do have the opportunity to develop our 
gifts in other ways.  Last Sunday, February 9th, Annette and Steffani joined forces to give us tools for 
strengthening our Christian-based skills.  Annette challenged us on a spiritual level.  Steffani shared the 
Bible studies and personal living enhancement programs which are being offered as part of our First 
United Methodist ñspring training.ò   
 I encourage you to take a look through this newsletter to get a taste of what is coming.  For a 
more complete look; check out the displays situated on the tables which are in place in the common 
area between the churchôs kitchen and the Fellowship Hall.  I spent a few moments there myself and 
can affirm that there is something for everybody.  Some of these training times are one session only.  
Others will be one day a week for several weeks.  All are designed to help us be our best for Godôs 
future and as we do the work of the Kingdom.  For example I will be leading a second ñTable Talk,ò this 
one focused on Lent and Easter. 

 See you all Sunday, if not before.  Regards and God Bless . . . Richard 
 
P.S. Most of you have already heard, but just in case:  Steffani Chapman has accepted a place of lead-
ership at First United Methodist Church in Longview.  I know you all join with me in sending her forth 
with our prayers, blessings, and with thanks for the time she spent as part of the life of this congrega-
tion.   
 

Contact Us  
 
 

105 N. Montgomery St 
Gilmer, TX 75644 
903-843-2610 
 
www.gilmer -fumc.com 
 

Pastor, Richard Laster 
pastorlaster@etex.net 
 

Secretary, Carol Craddock 
fumcsect@etex.net 
 

Financial Secretary, Lamon Geddie 
fumcacct@etex.net 

A Taste of Whatôs Inside 
 

2, 6 ï Church facts 
2 ï Walkers Group 
2 ï Womenôs Ministry 
3 ï Music Notes 
3 ï Relay for Life 
4 ï Love Our Kids event 
4 ï Youth News 
4 ï Childrenôs Ministry 
5 ï Simply Steff 
5 ï Opportunities Knock 
5 ï Confirmation Class  
6 ï Puppets for Jesus 
6 ï Mission Moment 
 

Mark Your Calendar  
 

2 ï Evening Walkers (M,T,Th) 
2 ï Sole Hope Shoes ï March 6th 
3 ï Relay for Life ï April 25th 
4 ï Love Our Kids ï March 2nd  
4 ï Youth Winter Jam ï March 7th  
5 ï Confirmation Dinner ï  
      February 16th 

  



 

 

 
Month 

Total           

Income 

Total            

Expenses 

Income                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Over/                                                                                                                                                                                                  

(Under) 

January $24,681 $35,883 -$6,202 

Year to Date $24,681 $35,883 -$6,202 
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 
 
 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

Briley Carter, Don Clark, Beemer Crombie, Fran Harris 
Gardner, Tom Gray, Roy Helpenstill, Pat Johnson, San-
dra Johnson, Ellis Kennedy, Sr., Tony Kuza, Russ Logan, 
James McClain, Gary Patterson, Martha Reel, Cody 
Stansbury, Betty Wallace 
 

Remember ongoing prayers for loved ones with serious ill-
nesses, our shut-ins, family and friends in the military service 

and the leaders and staff of our church and our country. 
 

Remember to check our Web Site  
for up-to-the-minute prayer requests.   

  

Date 
Sunday 

School 
Worship Visitors 

2-2 82 139 10 

2-9 112 166 17 
 

Average   
Year to Date 

94 158 18 

 

Average   
Last Year 

87 170 22 

 

Statistically Speaking 
Our Presence 

New Walking Group 

 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday  
4:00 - 6:00 p.m.  

CLC Gym  
 

No charge to Members  
 

Non-Members, $15 for 25 walks or $2 per walk  
 

Walk your way to better health!  
 
 

Womenôs Ministry 
Sole Hope Shoe Cutting Party  

 

Join the fun at our next Womenôs Event. We will be 
hosting a Sole Hope Shoe Cutting Party on March 
6th at 6:00 p.m. in the Christian Life Center. Mem-
bers are asked to bring scissors and a dessert. 
(Dinner will not be provided.) Our focus will be ser-
vice. 
 

Sole Hope is a group of compassionate people 
committed to putting closed toe shoes on African 
children. People from far away cut out the patterns 
from blue jean and 100% cotton fabric. Then they 
are sent to Africa so men and women can sew them 
into shoes for the children. These shoes help pro-
tect the childrenôs feet from ñjiggerò infestations. 
 

We will be cutting out fabric and pinning the pieces 
together. So we need ñcuttersò and ñpinners.ò We 
also need donations of 100% cotton (quilting) fabric. 
Donations can be left at the church office. 
 

I hope you will come and join the fun and fellowship 
as we serve God though our act of service. 
 

Blessings, 

Diane Chevalier 
 

 

Prayer Ministry 
  

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

to thank Him for His answers.  --  Philippians 4:6 
  

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

www.gilmer-fumc.com 

 Or Call:  Church Office ς 903-843-2610 

Jane Wilson ς  903-841-1291 

 

Our Worship Service is broadcast 

on ETEX, Channel 999, Sunday, 6 p.m. 

and Monday, 9 a.m. and 6 p.m. 

Th e M ethodi s t  Messenger  

      L i ke  us  on  Facebook        

       F i r s t  Un i ted  Method is t  Church    

               of  G i lmer  

https://www.facebook.com/
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It is with deep gratitude that we thank DICK CHAPMAN for his contributions to the Mu-
sic Ministries of FUMC during these past few years.  Dick has been faithful in offering 
his expertise in sound technology by volunteering to run our sound equipment for all of 
our worship services and special programming as well as having organized and per-
formed all of the praise music and guitar accompaniments for our Sunday evening 
praise services and various other services and programs.  It is with sad hearts that we 

let Dick and Steffani go to FUMC, Longview, but always hope that they will remember that FUMC, Gilmer, is their 
home and will come back when they can!  ñThanks, Dick and Steffani!ò 

Our February 16, service will be an exciting one with the Scouts leading our service.  Our Call to Worship will be 
offered by the Festive Ringers ringing ñThis Is My Fatherôs Worldò accompanied by Bill Marshall.  Our anthem 
ñInvitationò arranged by Greer will be a medley of old, familiar invitational hymns.   

The worship for February 23, is based upon the scripture from Matthew 5: 38 - 48.  The sermon topic, ñA Step in 
the Right Directionò will be enhanced by the opening hymn, ñTake Time to Be Holyò from the United Methodist 
Hymnal.  Our second hymn will be a medley from the hymnal including favorites: ñFreely, Freely.ò ñLord, I Want to 
Be a Christian.ò and ñLead Me, Lord.ò  Jubilation will ring a favorite, ñWhat a Friend We Have in Jesusò arranged by 
Dobrinski for the offertory.  The anthem sung by the Chancel Choir will be ñLove Comes from Godò by Allen Pote. 

There is still time to join a choir before we begin intense rehearsal on music for Easter.  We welcome anyone who 
would like to join us.  All Wednesday rehearsals include the following:  Joy Singers, 4:00 - 4:45 p.m., Youth Choir 
and Bells, 5:00 - 6:00 p.m., and Chancel Choir 7:15 - 8:30 p.m.  I hope to see you in one of these rehearsals THIS 
WEEK! 

In Christôs love, 
 

Lora 

Music Notes 
by Lora Robison  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 

 

The Relay For Life Team needs your help in making this yearôs event a success again. We would like each of you 
to consider making a donation to help us fight against the disease that has affected most all of us in one way or an-
other. 
 

If you want to be a member of this yearôs Relay For Life team, forms are now available in the church entry hallway. 
 

As a Team member, you are pledging to: 

¶ Raise or donate $50 (or more) as an individual (Our Goal is $9,000!) 

¶ Help with the teamôs fundraisers 

 ς   After church luncheon, March 16 

 ς   Bake sale Easter Sunday, April 20 

 ς   Collect used textbooks for online sale (bring to office) 

¶ Attend the Relay For Life event at the Gilmer Airport on April 25th from 6:00 p.m. until midnight.  
 

You do not need to be a Team member to donate.  There will be an Information Meeting in the Fellowship Hall on 
Sunday, February 23, after Worship.   
 

Steve Nye  

                                                                                                                                                                                               www.gilmer-fumc.com  

Relay for Life  
 

Our Goal: $9,000 
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 Hello, everyone! The youth have been very busy during this 
month of February with the Super Bowl Party, SYNC Youth Rally, 
Parent's Night Out and I am pleased to say that we will be taking a 
group of eleven to Mid Winter Camp this year. Mid Winter Camp 
will be going on throughout the weekend of February 21 -23. 
Those who are going to camp will need to meet at the church at 
5:00 p.m. on Friday, February 21st. We will stop for dinner on the 
way down to Lakeview so everyone will need to bring a little money 
for dinner that evening and for some snacks and the gift shop 
throughout the weekend. We will be returning Sunday afternoon 
from Lakeview around 2:30-3:00 p.m.  
 We also have a really cool opportunity coming up on Fri-
day, March 7th. We will be taking a group to Shreveport for 
Winter Jam 2014. Winter Jam is a huge concert that includes 10 
different Christian bands/performers from several different genres 
of music. This list of performers includes Lecrae, Tenth Avenue 
North, Newsboys, and Thousand Foot Krutch, just to name a few. 
The cost is only $10 a person which is awesome for this big of a 
concert. If you would like to go please let me know as soon as pos-
sible.     
 

Matt  

Youth News  by Matt Potter  

 

 

Loving our Kids 
We love our kids.  We plan and we do so much for them to  
help them grow in their Christian walk.  In PowerXpress  
this month we are ñDigging into the Bible,ò learning where 
our Bible comes from and some basic Bible facts.  During   

Wonderful Wednesday we are learning songs that comple- 
ment the scripture that will be used the day we sing in church 

and we are learning how to use our Bibles here as well.  We have 
also started planning our summer Vacation Bible School .  All of 
these programs help lead our children toward a deeper under-
standing of their faith.  It is our responsibility to see that we are 
prepared to the best of our ability to do this.  Join us on March 
2nd after worship for ñLove Our Kidsò Training.  Lunch will be 
provided.  This training is for everyone who will work with our chil-
dren or youth anytime this year.  We will cover our yearly paper-
work, but will also spend some time learning about how kids learn 
and what to expect from different ages.  We will also see high-
lights of the year to come.  Hope to see each of you there. 
 

Chandra Sorrells 
www.gilmer-fumc.com  

 

 

Love Our Kids 

March 2, 2014 

 
11:00 a.m. ς 1:00 p.m. 

In the Fellowship Hall 

Lunch will be 

provided. 

 

Training for ALL 

who are or will be 

working with our 

children or youth 

this year. 

 
Topics for the Day: 

§ Learning Styles 

§ Ages and Stages 

§ VBS Preview 

§ Safe Sanctuary 

§ 2014 Program Overview 

§ Youth Highlights 
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